
InMATYC Spring 2018 Meeting Notes 

Friday April 11th 2018 

Paul Kamber 

 

The meeting starting around 9:15 with members investigating a math problem that involved 

take a rational number and adding it to one.  From there, you have the choice to either add the fraction 

again or take the reciprocal of the number.  There were questions about the shortest number of steps to 

get the number back to 1 again.   

At 9:45, the member voted on new board members.  Ben Aschenbrenner, Michael Eusebio, and 

Darron Steele were elected to the board.  The board members are now listed below. 

InMAYTC Board members 

2016 2017 2018 

David Murchek Paul Hessert Ben Aschenbrenner 

Ren Simmons Susan Meshula Michael Eusebio 

Ed Gallo Dorcas Parson Darron Steele 

After the new members were voted in, the scholarship and scholarship form were discussed.  

The scholarship forms were not sent out.  Brian Bright said that he had only sent them out to a few 

people and the forms were not sent through the google group.  There were no submissions for the 

scholarship in the spring of 2018.  Two options were discussed, giving two scholarships in the spring 

2019 or one in the fall 2018 and one in the spring 2019.  The second option was the one voted on and 

passed.  There was also some discussion about changing the wording of the requirements on the 

scholarship form, but nothing was voted on.  There was also some concern about making sure that we 

are following all of the rules to stay a non-profit organization.  The due date for the new scholarship was 

decided to be September 15th.  The fall meeting 2018 will be held on September 19th on the Indianapolis 

Ivy Tech Fall Creek Campus.  There were also discussions about changing the paper forms to be able to 

be completed online.  Any applicants that did not make the due date for the Fall would be looked at for 

the spring scholarship.  Kristin Oaks was added to the scholarship committee. 

 At 10:15, Edward Touloukian, went over some classroom activities that he used in his math 123 

courses.    These activities covered probability, credit cards, and z-scores.   

 At 11:15, Ben Aschenbrenner give a talk on how to deal with every student and how important it 

is to know your students and to be interested in your students more than just as students. 

 At lunch the InMAYTC delegates to the AMATUC conference was discussed.  Barbara Johnson 

and Luanne would be the two delegates to go. 

 At 1:15 Brian Olinger showcased Alta which is a homework system from Knewton. 

 At 2:15 the board meeting started.  In attendance was Ren, Luanne, Ed, Paul H. Paul K. Darron 

Steele, David, and Michael.  The board approved giving money to the hospitality room at AMATYC.  Hank 

will be processing the payments.  Ed created a communication plan for the leadership of InMATYC to 

keep in touch with the membership.  Ed has made some progress on the website.  Ben agreed to help Ed 



with some of the changes that are needed.  The next week was scheduled for either April 5th or 12th 

depending on the timing of the student success trip.  Paul K. will be contacting Gretchen or Wendy from 

the Kokomo campus to make sure the fall meeting will be held there.  The Fall 2019 meeting was 

tentatively scheduled for Sept. 20, but this measure was tabled. 

 


